Letters from B Roezl to Frederik Sander
 

276 Roezl to Sander




Prague, 28th September 1881

My dear Mr. Sander,

I have just received your letter. The painter has not returned home yet, I sent him the drawing of Od. nevadense and told him that he has to paint 5 to 6 flower stalks with 8 to 12 flowers on each one. It is a pity that you don’t have a dried flower and have not sent one, then it would have been possible to draw from the dried flower.

As well as the disaster regarding the Phalaenopsis, there is another; today I received a letter from Eduard from Guayaquil, saying that his journey via Quito had gone badly, and that he had not found anything else and he will send just 3 crates. He is unable to collect further because he has no money and Handa has been waiting for money from Lunau for 4 weeks in Guayaquil. But as J. Lunau  is not at home, his manager is unwilling to give him credit. Handa is said to owe $150 to the hotel. As soon as Handa receives money, he will go to California and will quit travelling altogether. Bunze was unwilling to honour a cheque from Handa in your name, apparently he no longer trusts you since the business of last year.

Please do not think that Handa’s decision to give up travelling means the end of the business. Eduard is still here and he can go for the Cattleya maxima, don’t send him just anywhere.

Perhaps you should send him to Brazil to the Rio Negro region or the Rio Madeira, which comes or goes south and flows into the Amazon River before the River Negro. There are also the rivers Tapura and Cagneta, none of these rivers have been overcollected, since Wallis only travelled up the Amazon without looking further. These days the communications on the tributaries of the Amazon are quite lively. There are steam ship connections and transport is quite cheap also to send things to Europe. There are bound to be Cattleyas and Laelias , as well as Oncidium and Sophronitis….

With kind regards,

B Roezl

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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